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Parent-Teacher Communication Policy
Updated January 2023
Introductory Statement:
The purpose of this statement is to provide information and guidelines to parents and teachers on Parent/Teacher Meetings and Parent/Teacher communication in Scoil Bhríde Primary School. The home is central to the development of the child and the nurturing of Christian values. The school and the family strive to be mutually supportive of each other so that the child’s education can be effective. 

 

This policy evolved after consultation with Class Teachers, Support Teachers, B.O.M. and parents. 

 

Parents are encouraged to: 

· Develop close links with the school

· Collaborate with the school in developing the full potential of their children

· Become actively involved in the school/Parent’s Association

· Participate in policy and decision-making processes affecting them 

 

Ongoing Communication

An Annual Calendar with all known holidays, events and activities is issued to parents at the beginning of the school year and is available on our website www.scoilbhrideps.com. The calendar is also available via the Aladdin app. Parents are notified of any additional events and/or activities through notes via Aladdin, the Scoil Bhríde facebook page, the use of twitter and information carried on our website. In case of emergencies or unforeseen school closures, parents are kept up to date through texting and information via Aladdin and on our website. A termly newsletter is sent to parents by the use of Aladdin at the end of each school term.  Parents are also invited to the school informally for a range of activities throughout the year e.g. Class Plays, Carol Service, Grandparents’ Day and the 6th class Graduation Ceremony etc. In addition, the Principal and Parent Liaison Officer communicate regularly with parents through the Parents’ Association. 

Structures in place to facilitate open communication and consultation with parents

· Induction for parents of new Junior Infants – May.
· Parent/teacher meetings one-to-one usually in November.
· Stage 3 review meetings for pupils on Stage 3 of the Continuum of Support take place twice per year, usually in October and February. 
· Ongoing meetings and collaboration with parents of children with additional needs.
· Ongoing informal consultation throughout the year

· Written communication

· School booklet informs parents about school matters

· Website and Aladdin keeps parents updated and/or advised on new school activities/events

· Newsletters keep parents up to date with school events, holidays and school concerns 

· Parents are invited to their children’s plays, shows, Grandparents’ Day, etc.

· Involvement of parents in the Grow in love programme section for parents

· Scoil Bhríde PS Parents’ Association
· Use of Google Classroom for communicating with parents re Homework and other important information. Class teachers may also share some photos from school activities with parents using Google Classroom. 

Parent/Teacher Communication:
Communication between parents and teachers is to be encouraged. 

 

Arranging parent/teacher meetings within the school day while children are in school is not permitted.  
Meetings with class teachers during the school day to discuss a child’s concern/progress is discouraged on a number of grounds: 

1. A teacher cannot leave their class unsupervised while attending this meeting.

2. It is not always feasible to have cover available for a class.

3. Valuable teaching time can be lost when meetings are necessary during the school day.

Occasions occur where a parent needs to speak to a teacher urgently. Sometimes these meetings need to take place without prior notice. The Principal will facilitate such meetings making every effort to ensure that the children in the class do not lose out on any of the teaching/learning time. When possible the Principal will arrange cover for the class until the class teacher returns. 

However, parents are welcome to make appointments with class teachers for a mutually agreeable time.

Informal communication can take place after school when parents are picking up their child/children. This informal chat is very important. 

 
If parents/teachers have concerns and wish to discuss these the following procedures are to be followed:

A parent/guardian may communicate with a teacher in the following ways:

· A note brought by their child to the class teacher

· A letter to the teacher

· Personal contact: Parents should feel free to talk to their child’s teacher at any time during the school year. If you would like to meet your child’s teacher a meeting should be arranged by appointment only at a mutually agreeable time. Parents are advised to contact the school on 046-9773451 to arrange an appointment with the teacher. Parents should provide brief details as to the reason the meeting.
· Should a parent require a teacher to return a phone call, the parent should provide brief details as to the reason for the call.
Teachers may communicate with parents/guardians in the following ways:

· A note brought home by their child

· A telephone call

· A letter to parents/guardians

· Personal contact: If issues arise the teacher/school secretary may contact the parent/guardian to arrange a mutually agreeable time to meet. 

Should an issue arise relating to a child, parents should first and foremost try to address and resolve the issue with their child’s class teacher. A meeting with the Principal should only be sought when resolution has not been reached. Parents wishing to meet with the Principal should contact the receptionist to make an appointment at a mutually agreeable time.

Parents are requested:

· to ensure the school has up-to-date phone numbers of family/friends to be contacted in case of an emergency;  

· to arrange and ensure that a family member/friend is contactable and available to attend the school in the event of an emergency;  

· to arrange meetings with the class teacher and/or principal when they are concerned about any issue relating to their child; 

· to communicate with staff when necessary, always with courtesy and respect and to model good behaviour in their relationship with teachers;
· to visit the school when requested to do so; and
· To co-operate with teachers in instances where their child's behaviour is causing difficulties for others.
If parents wish to drop in lunch boxes, sports gear etc. this can be done through reception.
Communication with the Home School Community Liaison (HSCL) Coordinator

Contact can be made with the HSCL Coordinator throughout the school day via the main school telephone number. Parents/guardians can request to speak to the HSCL Coordinator to discuss any issues relating to their child. The HSCL Coordinator will contact parents/guardians regularly and will make home visits. The home visits will be arranged with parents/guardians in advance of the visit in most incidences, although there may be times when the HSCL Coordinator visits homes without giving prior notice of the visit.
 

Sickness & Accidents

Should a pupil become ill or suffer a significant injury during the school day, the class teacher will endeavour to contact the parents/guardians by phone in accordance with our Supervision & Health & Safety Policies.  Should the teacher be unable to make contact with parents/guardians they will try to contact the person nominated by parents/guardians.  If no contact can be made the Principal will be informed and will take responsibility for any actions to be taken.  The Principal will then ensure parents/guardians are informed when they become contactable.
Formal Parent/Teacher Meetings 
The aims of Parent/Teacher meetings are to: 

· let parents know how their children are doing in school

· inform teachers on how children are coping outside school

· establish an ongoing relationship and communication with parents

· help teachers/parents get to know the children better as individuals

· help children realise that home and school are working together. 
Formal Parent Teacher Meetings are usually held in the month of November. However if a parent wishes to arrange a meeting at any stage during the year to discuss their child they may do so by prior appointment.

Enrolment week takes place in January. From this week on, enrolment forms are available for parents of incoming junior infants. Information about enrolment week and admissions can be found on the school website. Non-junior infant enrolments can also request admissions forms at this time. 
Annual Pupil Reports are issued to parents at the end of June/early July, they are issued using Aladdin.
Standardised Testing (English and Maths) takes place for Senior Infants towards the end of the last term in school. For children in 1st to 6th class standardized tests are administered in the third term of the school year.  Results are communicated to parents in the end of year reports, and assistance with interpreting these results can be accessed at www.ncca.ie.  Pupil absence at this time causes significant disruption to the school.

Monitoring and Review
This policy will be monitored and its success will be evaluated based on the feedback from teachers, parents and the Parent’s Association. The Policy will be reviewed in 2 years.
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Board of Management Ratification


This policy is hereby ratified by the Board of Management of Scoil Bhríde Primary School.


Signed: Nicola Hogan 				Date: 08/02/2023


	Ms. Nichola Hogan (Chairperson BOM)











